ELSTREE AND BOREHAMWOOD TOWN COUNCIL  

FULL COUNCIL 
MINUTES of a meeting held in the Civic Offices, Elstree Way, Borehamwood on 

Wednesday 17th June 2015 at 7.30pm.


Present: 
 
Cllr R Butler (Mayor) (in the Chair)





Cllr Mrs A Mitchell (Deputy Mayor)

Cllr C Barker






Cllr C Butchins






Cllr A Coleshill






Cllr V Eni






Cllr G Franklin






Cllr Mrs S Parnell






Cllr S Rubner






Cllr E Silver






Cllr G Silver






Cllr Mrs P Strack






Cllr Mrs F Turner
In Attendance:

H Jones – Town Clerk

Also Present: 

Cllr R Challice (Barnet Council)





L Stack (EBRA)




T Malton (Deputy Clerk)





2 other Members of the Public
11.
APOLOGIES FOR NON-ATTENDANCE
There were none.
12.
DECLARATIONS OF COUNCILLORS’ INTERESTS

There were none.
13.
MINUTES OF COUNCIL 
It was RESOLVED that:

the Minutes of the Annual Council Meeting held on 18 May 2015 be signed by the Mayor as a true record and adopted by the Council.

14.
OUTSIDE BODIES
Borehamwood Museum Group 
Cllr E Silver reported that volunteers at the Museum were working well to number and catalogue exhibit items.  
It was noted that a large forthcoming exhibition was the EastEnders history opening on 14 July 2015.  
As part of the Town Council’s Civic Festival, the History Walk event would take place on 21 June 2015. The Museum Group’s AGM was scheduled for 10 September 2015.
Borehamwood & Elstree Twin Town Association 
Cllr Mrs P Strack reported that a BETTA meeting had taken place on 10 June 2015.  Notably, the Mayor had recently met with BETTA representatives and the Offenburg Oberbürgermeister for a civic reception.  
It was noted that much work had been undertaken to promote the Bastille Ball on 11 July 2015 at 7.00 pm at Fairway Hall (ticket prices £10).
Elstree, Borehamwood and District Community Association 
Cllr Mrs S Parnell reported that whilst there had been no meeting since the last Full Council, Allum Lane continued to go from strength to strength.  
She reported on the broad range of events and activities available at Allum Hall.  There were over 60 of these including Yoga, Zumba and Religious Services which were especially well attended.
Hertsmere MENCAP
It was noted that the next meeting of Hertsmere MENCAP was scheduled to take place on 20 July 2015.

Community Safety Partnership 
It was AGREED that:

Hertsmere Borough Council be asked once more to clarify the arrangements for Community Safety Partnership (CSP) meetings (i.e. whether there would be two such groups –Borough wide and a Town wide).

Community Action Hertsmere (CAH) 
It was noted that there had been no meeting since the 2015 Elections.

CIL Working Group (Officers)

Members received a report from the Town Clerk on the CIL Working Group which had met on 4 June 2015.  It was noted that clarification was required on the:
· effect of Neighbourhood Planning on CIL;
· use of CIL monies by Town and Parish Councils; and
· timings of CIL payments.

It was noted that the Elstree Corridor area had been determined by Hertsmere Borough Council as outside of the scope of CIL and was, therefore, subject to s.106 arrangements for developer contributions.

It was AGREED that:

the CIL matters above be considered by the Environment and Planning Committee at its meeting on 23 June 2015 with a list of questions being prepared at that meeting for submission, in the first instance, to Hertsmere Borough Council Planning Department and the Planning Portfolio Holder for a response/comment.

First Impressions Group 
Cllr Mrs S Parnell reported that work was ongoing to:
· plant raised beds at the Railway Station (with Youth Council assistance);
· install railway sleepers as an attractive feature (with Town Council assistance);
· change the name of Central Place to ‘Centenary’ Place (actioned by Town Clerk by application to Borough and County Councils); and

· remove unwanted A Boards (actioned by Town Clerk in agreement with owners).

R Redman was applauded for his hard work and for his continued support of the Youth Council in involving them with projects which demonstrated civic responsibility and commitment.

15.
ANNUAL RETURN 2014/15

Members asked for a vote of thanks to be recorded to recognise Council Staff in helping to compile the accounts information for the Annual Return submission and for their work with In House, Internal and External Auditors.

It was RESOLVED that:  

(i)
the Annual Return (Year ending 31 March 2015) (Section 1 – Statement 
of Accounts) be received and the  Mayor and Clerk of the Council/RFO 
be duly approved to sign and submit to the External Auditors; 

(ii)
the Annual Return (Year ending 31 March 2015) (Section 2 – Annual 
Governance 
Statement) be received and the Mayor and Clerk of the 
Council/RFO be duly approved to sign and submit to the External 
Auditors; 

(iii)
it be noted that the General Management Committee at its meeting on 16 
July 2015 be asked to consider the contents of the Internal Audit Report 
2014/15 (Final); and
(iv)
it be further noted that the effect of the Internal Auditor’s 
recommendations at (iii) above in relation to the classification of Long 
Term investments (to be included in asset register) was to create a 
General Reserve figure that was (£350,000) lower at year end (£170,994 = 
General Reserve not including investments or -£1179,006 = General 
Reserve with investments).
16.
SIGNED MINUTES 
It was RESOLVED that:

the signed Minutes of the following Committee meetings be received together with any recommendations not previously adopted:
A  Entertainments Committee (Informal)

3 March 2015

B Environment & Planning Committee 

17 March 2015 
C Environment & Planning Committee 

21 April 2015



D General Management Committee 

12 February 2015 
E General Management Committee 

23 April 2015 



F Youth Council




11 February 2015 

17.
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
It was RESOLVED that:

the payment of accounts be confirmed as follows:

	Page No.
	Date
	Voucher No
	Total payment

	
	
	2014/15
	

	1
	04/03/2015
	458-466
	£18,953.28

	2
	19/03/2015
	467-476
	£2,765.27

	3
	31/03/2015
	477-482
	£4,683.81

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Sub-Total
	£26,402.36

	
	
	
	

	
	
	2015/16
	

	4
	14/04/2015
	1-15
	£30,938.71

	5
	27/04/2015
	16-27
	£13,972.98

	6
	12/05/2015
	28-53
	£24,556.63

	7
	20/05/2015
	54-66
	£4,550.00

	8
	20/05/2015
	67-77
	£4,983.18

	9
	03/06/2015
	78-92
	£12,185.95

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Sub-Total
	£91,187.45

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total Vouchers:
	£117,589.81


18.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – QUESTION TIME
Defibrillators: Borehamwood Town Centre 

Responding to a query raised by L Stack (EBRA), Members agreed to make preliminary enquiries to investigate options for installing a sufficient number of well sited defibrillators in Borehamwood Town Centre.

It was AGREED that:
(i)
details of the locations of existing defibrillators in Borehamwood be 
publicised on the Town Council’s website; and

(ii)
preliminary enquiries be made to Tesco’s and Elstree Studios concerning 
availability (or willingness to support) defibrillators on site.
19.
TOWN CLERK’S ADDRESS
The Council received an address from the Town Clerk, setting out the highlights of his time at the Authority, his gratitude to all those who had supported him in his post and his best wishes for the future of the Council.  He mentioned some of the important reasons for the success of the organisation - its commitment to Staff development and the values that the Town Council followed in its dealings with partners and the public.  Members thanked him for his support, trust, expertise and friendship.
Members also applauded the Deputy Clerk, T Malton, for having been awarded the CiLCA qualification on that day. 
20.
CLOSE OF MEETING 

The Meeting closed at 8.10 pm.

It was noted that the next Council meeting was scheduled to take place on Thursday 17 September 2015.
Date:..............................................
MAYOR..........................................................
	for payment be approved (General Management 


Council 2015/16 Page 14

